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To: CIML Members 

 

Subject: Proposal for a new project: Revision of OIML D 10 after periodic review 

 

Dear colleagues, 

In accordance with paragraph 6.11 of OIML B 6-1:2012 Directives for OIML technical work, the 
BIML conducted an enquiry amongst the members of TC 4 to decide whether the following 
publication shall be confirmed, withdrawn or revised: 

• OIML D 10:2007 / ILAC G 24 Guidelines for the determination of recalibration intervals of 
measuring equipment used in testing laboratories. 

Based on the outcome of the enquiry the BIML proposes the revision of this publication. 

The project proposal, the outcome of the enquiry and the collated comments received from TC 4 
members, are attached. 

The secretariat of TC 4 (Slovakia) has indicated that they are prepared to act as the convener of 
the project group in the event that the proposal is approved by the CIML. 

Please note that OIML D 10 is a joint publication with ILAC. ILAC has agreed to the OIML taking 
the lead in the revision process. The new project group will be assisted by some representatives 
of the ILAC Accreditation Committee. For the approval of the revised publication, however, both 
organizations will follow their own procedures.  

You are kindly requested to cast your vote online (www.oiml.org/members) by 17 May 2013 at 
the latest. 

 

 

Best regards, 

 

 

 

 

 

Willem Kool 
BIML Assistant Director 
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